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Construction Update | March 20, 2020

Dear Neighbor:

As you may have noticed, the Mission Rock project team suspended construction work on
parking Lot A in light of the Shelter in Place Order issued by the City on March 16, 2020 (Order
of the Health Officer No. C19-07). Yesterday, the Governor of California issued a similar
statewide order. Under these orders, Essential Activities including construction of public
infrastructure and housing (particularly affordable housing) are exempt from the Shelter in
Place requirements, and are encouraged to continue operations. Before resuming construction,
the Mission Rock project team is working diligently to ensure social distancing practices are
followed per the recommendations of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention,
California Department of Public Health, and San Francisco Department of Public Health.

No earlier than Monday March 23", site preparation and pile driving will resume with a limited
number of workers in the fenced area on parking Lot A. The pile driving program is scheduled to
conclude before Friday, March 27%". We anticipate that site grading and demolition will
continue throughout the spring as previously scheduled. Sound, vibration, and traffic experts
will continue to work with the project team to monitor and mitigate sound, vibration, and
traffic-related construction activities.

Please feel free to direct questions or report observations to the Mission Rock project team via
the neighborhood construction hotline: (415) 972-1744 or email: info@missionrock.com.

We are all appreciative of the community we have built together, and wish you and yours good
health.

-Mission Rock Team






